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Mr. President, 

Denmark thanks the delegation of Fiji for their presentation today. We would like to commend Fiji for its constructive engagement in the UPR process, where Fiji accepted the majority of the recommendations presented during its first UPR. Denmark would also like to congratulate Fiji for the successful completion of the recent general elections and we would like to welcome Prime Minister Bainimarama into office. 
Denmark commends the progress Fiji has made in terms of protecting and promoting human rights since its last review. Denmark welcomes that the newly elected Government of Fiji will work towards full ratification of the international human rights instruments. We are in particular pleased to note that Fiji is already in the process of ratifying the UN Convention against Torture as a key instrument in the fight against torture.
As a natural next step to UNCAT ratification, Denmark recommends that the Government of Fiji considers ratifying the Optional Protocol to the Conventions against Torture.

Denmark also recommends that Fiji responds favourably to the request of the Special Rapporteur on Torture to visit the country.

Allow me to highlight in this regard the Convention against Torture Initiative – the CTI – launched earlier this year by Chile, Denmark, Ghana, Indonesia and Morocco for the universal ratification and implementation of the CAT. The CTI aims to assist governments in overcoming obstacles to ratification and implementation and it is our hope that the Government of Fiji will find the CTI helpful in terms of advancing on these issue. 
Thank you, Mr. President.
